Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
October 9, 2009
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator
Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Sean Fornelli, CSEA appointee

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Francisco Loayza, ASMJC

Absent:
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Guests:

Bill Kaiser

Maurice McKinnon

Pedro Mendez
	Business


1. Review of Minutes

The minutes of October 2, 2009 were approved by thumbs up approval.
2. Review of Agenda
Rich Rose reviewed the agenda with members.  
3.    2009/10 Budget Reduction Plan
Rich Rose acknowledged that creating a budget reduction plan is not an easy process.  The deans and the Student Services Council met last week to begin the process.  Gary Whitfield has attempted to identify budget items that could be reduced.  Today’s meeting will serve as a preliminary go through for a best guess of where to pull money.  Gary Whitfield will walk members through documents, asking Karen Walters Dunlap and Bob Nadell to speak in regards to the work IAC and Student Services did and any other comments they would like to make.  The goal is to have a final document by next week that Rich Rose can basically give to the chancellor and vice chancellor regarding MJC’s reductions.  
Gary Whitfield went over the handout which indicated the current (09-10) budget area and the corresponding percentage of the whole budget.  Gary went over the detail of the following summarized categories to familiarize members with the Fund 11 overall budget.

	BUDGET AREA
	Budget
	% of whole Budget

	Salaries and Benefits – Full Time
	40,214,323
	74.99%

	Wages and Benefits – Part Time and Overload
	9,416,698
	17.56%

	Total of Supplies and Other
	1,646,745
	3.07%

	Total Contingency
	2,349,000
	4.38%

	Total MJC Fund 11 Budget
	53,626,767
	100.00%


Gary discussed the following beginning of year cuts/first round identified for MJC.
Reductions for MJC – First Round

Positions not filled





(   726,231)

Remove MJC’s contingency amount



(   618,434)

Cover library books, subscriptions and

  Instructional supplies with fund 12 lottery


(   226,482)

PTOL (Reducing sections in Fall, Spring and Summer)
(   777,853)

Cuts identified for MJC – First Round


(2,349,000)
Proposed Cuts/Savings – October 2009
Gary Whitfield discussed the very preliminary draft of proposed cuts/savings that total $5,774,614.  He added that the exact accounts have not been identified and there is still a lot of fine tuning to be done.  The following are samples of reductions/savings in some areas.
· The ARRA Federal Backfill (one time only 09-10) has to be spent and can augment Fund 11.  CalWORKS cuts will have a big impact on students, i.e., child care, vouchers, work study
· The Del Lease will move to Measure E funding
·   Unfilled positions in a number of areas

· Reduction of sections

· Eliminate paper publications in a number of areas
· Reduction of services, travel, office supplies, advertising, contract/student employees, equipment, office supplies, & postage in some areas
Rich Rose indicated that discussions will culminate in one collective document that will be shared with the Chancellor’s Cabinet next Wednesday.  He reminded members that some items need to be negotiated and are not in the hands of MJC.
Bill Kaiser suggested consolidation of building use.  Karen Walters Dunlap stated that the air conditioning can be shut off in quads in the newer buildings and Founders Halls will be shut down temporarily in preparation for the remodel.  She added that we need to be mindful of classified staff working in some of these buildings that might be shut down for classroom use.  
David Ward asked what the amount would be if all full time faculty just taught a 100% load and no overload?  Gary Whitfield will calculate what that amount would be and report back.
Jane Chawinga reminded members that the legislature takes up again in January and further cuts are anticipated.  Also, Anthem benefits go up 25% in January and there is a retirees issue as well.  She encouraged everyone to attend the benefits forums and give input because everything has to be done quickly in order to meet all deadlines.  

Rich Rose stated that this discussion today is just to get the information out to constituent groups.  He will be presenting the proposed cuts/savings at the budget forum. 

Kevin Alavezos requested that something be sent out to the entire campus regarding these cuts to try and ease the tension. 

Gary Whitfield stressed that a lot of discussion still has to go on with Instruction and Student Services as it is a continual process and the numbers are always changing.

Karen Walters Dunlap reminded members that the college is going to see a drastically reduced summer section.  Career technical, basic skills and transfer focused is the directive given by the state chancellor.  Instructional supply budgets were zeroed out this year and will be next year as well.  Lottery funds have been used for supplies and the college is trying to make sure every classroom is smart.  There is only about $100,000 left in block grant money.  Karen is working with the scheduling task force regarding the summer schedule.  The college still needs to offer classes in Patterson, Turlock and online as part of its mission.  Deans recommend capping, suspension on sabbaticals, volunteer furloughs, and suspending step and column.  IAC will be looking at what each area has in their budget to help the college get through this budget crisis.
ANNOUNCEMENT
There will be an MJC Budget Forum on Thursday, October 15 from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. in Science 213.

	Check Out – What to Take Back


FUTURE AGENDA

1. Budget Reduction Plan
2. Goal Work Groups

3. Budget Training

4. Not taking the last class from adjunct faculty

ADJOURNMENT 
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